
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
Vestry Meeting Minutes Highlights 

The following are highlights of the February 9, 2019 Vestry meeting minutes.  

Election of Junior Warden 
 
Henri Brown was elected Junior Warden. 
 
Rector’s Report 
 
Bishop Anne Hodges-Copple will visit St. Paul’s on Confirmation Sunday, April 28. 
 
Clergy Report 
 

Three Imposition of Ashes services were planned for Ash Wednesday, March 6, at 7:30 a.m., 12:00 
p.m. and 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer will be live-streamed on Facebook during Lent at 4:30 p.m. 
United Thank Offering boxes will be distributed in Lent to encourage the spiritual practice of 
gratitude offerings. Collection of these boxes will take place on May 12.   
 
Junior Warden’s Report 

 
The Safety Committee, headed by Kay Morgan, has implemented a number of security changes, 
especially related to Preschool weekday security. TheCommittee will continue its work and will 
focus additional attention on evening and Sunday security.  
 

Gus Porter, Environmental Health, Safety and Preparedness Manager for High Point 
University, shared his expertise in a walk-through of the St. Paul’s campus with Kay and others 
involved in St. Paul’s security.  
 
Other Business 

 
The Vestry approved a request from the Ecclesiastical Arts Committee for six new processional 
torches and four new candle lighters with liquid wax, including two for the high altar, one for 
the side altar and one for the chapel.  


